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  From the Commander
I hope everyone had a safe and happy New Year!!! The past few months have been a very busy time for the Chapter.  The Chapter participated in the Nevada Day Parade in Carson City, Veterans Day Parade in Reno, and the Sparks Christmas Parade.  

The Chapter also held its annual Thanksgiving Feed at the Vet Center on November 20th, and approximately 300 veterans were fed. On December 18th we hosted the Christmas feed at the Vet Center feeding over 100 veterans.  Thanks to the efforts of Chef Greenwood, turkeys were donated by Boy Scout Troop 3396 and the Waterford Apartments in Sparks, and he also prepared a wonderful feast.  Several of our members were on hand to help serve.  We also received a very generous donation from The Pontiac Club (a local car club), from their participation in Hot August Nights, and the money was put towards our recent feeds at the Vet Center.  We are looking forward to their club coming out to one of our events at the Vet Center in 2010, and display their cars for the vets to see while they enjoy some good food.  

I also participated in a Veterans Day Celebration at the Pyramid Lake High School on November 10th, returning to the Reservation on Veterans Day for a Sunrise Ceremony at the Cemetery, headed back to Reno for the Parade, and that evening attended a Veterans Day Ceremony at the Reno-Sparks Indian Colony.  I also posted colors at the Nevada Inter-tribal Councils annual Conference held in Reno.  Fred Wagar and I attended the installation of the new Director of the VA Regional Office in December, and we were both very fortunate to have received challenge coins from the Honorable Patrick Dunn, Under Secretary for the Department of Veterans Affairs.  

With the holidays, we have all been able to take a quick breather.  Several of us will be going to Tonopah for our Department Executive Board Meeting in January, we will also begin our nomination of officers for the 2010-11 year, and the elections will be held in March.  It is hard to believe that the Department Convention is right around the corner.  

Again, I would like to invite everyone to come out to our meetings to enjoy some time with your fellow veterans, and some good food afterward.  I do not think our Chef will be preparing prime rib again any time soon, but I am sure whatever he makes will be good.

	New Director named at the VA Regional Office in Reno

     Edward Russell was appointed Director of the Department of Veterans Affairs Reno Regional Office, effective September 21, 2009.  Mr. Russell is responsible and accountable for administering federal benefits to approximately 295,000 veterans and their families living in Nevada and the California Counties of Alpine, Lassen, Modoc and Mono. These services total approximately $348 million in annual compensation benefit payments.  An additional $6.3 million is spent in the operation of the office. 

     Mr. Russell began his career with VA in 1989 at the Winston-Salem Regional Office as a Veterans Claims Examiner.  In 1993, he was selected as a Senior Veterans Claims Examiner at the San Diego Regional Office.  While at San Diego, he held positions as an Administrative Officer, Unit Chief and Management Analyst at the regional office.  In 1996, he was promoted to a Management Analyst position at the Central Area Office in Livonia, MI.  When the Area Offices closed in 1998, Mr. Russell transferred to the Compensation and Pension Service in Washington, DC as a Program Analyst.  He accepted the position of Field Budget Officer with the Office of Field Operations (OFO) in August 1999.  As the Field Budget Officer, he executed the field allowance of over $700 million each fiscal year.  

     Mr. Russell was selected to the Assistant Director Development Program in 2002.  His first appointment as Assistant Director was at the Los Angeles, CA Regional Office in 2003.  Later in September 2006, he was appointed as Assistant Director at the Columbia, SC Regional Office.

     Mr. Russell served in the US Army from 1981 to 1986.  While in the military, he was stationed in Washington DC and in Germany.  He graduated from the University of North Carolina at Charlotte in 1989 with a B.A. in Business Economics.  He married Vickie Kosto in June 1992.  They have twin girls, Krystal and Kendal.  


	Wheelchair Program
The Northern Nevada Wheelchair program is up and running strong.  We have provided numerous veterans and dependents with scooters, wheelchairs, and other items to assist with mobility.

We currently have 3 motorized wheelchairs, 2 manual wheelchairs, 1 wheeled walker and 1 regular walker on hand.  We will be receiving two motorized scooters, crutches and canes in the near future.  We also have a hospital bed.  We have a number of additional items in our storage areas in Carson City and Gardnerville.
If you know of any veteran or veteran’s dependent, who needs equipment, please call 775-857-9905.

Additionally, we have several or electric wheelchairs that need batteries.  If you would like to purchase batteries, or would like to donate the funds to purchase batteries, please feel free to contact us.  Each machine uses two batteries, costing from $70.00 to $90.00 each, or more.

Thanks to all those who have donated equipment for this worthy cause.
	MEMBERSHIP REPORT

By Sr. Vice Commander Dan Trabke

There are many veterans eligible and wanting to join the only service organization that supports veterans and their families.

Pahrump is leading the Department at 103.08% (+8).  328 total members

Black Mountain # 12 is 2nd at 101.27 % (+8).  683 total members

Carson City # 7 is in 3rd at 98.94% (-7).  692 total members

Sunrise Mountain # 13 is in 4th at 99.50 (-10).  2008 total members

Reno is in last place (5th) at 99.36 (-7).  1179 total members

The current Membership Report from National DAV shows that Nevada is third in Division IV with (-5) members for the year.  If Reno signs up the seven members to reach goal, it will put Nevada in the hunt for first place and give Department Commander Bocage a chance to walk across the stage at National Convention to receive the membership award for Nevada.  The Department is currently at 99.90%.  Rhode Island, who is in first place, only has 99.96% with (-2).  

Let’s put our Chapter Commander in first place in the Department and the Department Commander in first place in the division by signing up these members, and quickly!!

Remember, there is a discount of $40.00 for all veterans who pay a full paid life membership!

	Senate Passes Major Veterans

Legislation to Aid Caregivers , 

Women Veterans

The Disabled American Veterans (DAV) applauds the U.S. Senate for unanimously approving S. 1963, The Caregiver and Veterans Omnibus Health Services Act of 2009.’’

As passed, S. l963 creates a comprehensive new program to support family caregivers of severely disabled veterans, and strengthens VA health care programs for women veterans, homeless veterans, veterans with mental health needs, and veterans suffering from traumatic brain injury.
	BREAKING NEWS!

VA will Freeze Increase in Prescription Copayments: Any increase in Veterans out-of-pocket payments for pharmaceuticals will be delayed until June 30, 2010. This means the department will delay a scheduled $1 increase - to $9 - in the copayments facing Veterans for each 30-day supply of medicine for the treatment of conditions not related to military service.  During this period, VA will also keep $960 as the maximum, annual out-of-pocket payments for pharmaceuticals for non-service-related conditions. The $960 cap will not apply to Veterans in priority groups seven and eight. The yearly maximum out-of-pocket payment was scheduled to increase to $1,080.  There are no copayments associated with the treatment of conditions related to military service.

NOT SO BREAKING NEWS!

No Adjustment in COLA for Disability Compensation + Pension Benefits:

    As a result of negative inflation and the consumer price index going down over the past year the Social Security Administration has announced there will be no COLA this year for Social Security recipients. Under federal law VA's COLAs cannot exceed the Social Security COLAs.
    Therefore, VA is barred from making a COLA increase for recipients of its benefits.  
AND ALL THE POLITICIANS TALK ABOUT HOW 

THEY CARE FOR VETERANS!

	DID YOU KNOW!

In Nevada, there are currently 241,248 veterans, of which 175,990 are wartime veterans, 32,220 are Gulf War veterans, 81,736 are Vietnam veterans, 30,938 or Korean Conflict veterans, 31,096 are World War II veterans, there are less than 1,000 World War I veterans, 65,258 peacetime veterans, 21,565 veterans receiving compensation and 2,578 veterans receiving pension with total monthly compensation and pension payments of $18,080,986.  741 disabled veterans are currently involved with Vocational Rehabilitation.
	

	The Truckee River Flyfishers and the NDOW Angler Education Program will host a Project Healing Waters event January 23, 2010. Disabled Veterans and wounded active military are invited to join us for fly tying demonstrations and introductory, hands on, instruction. The event will be from 11:00 AM-2:00 PM in the community room of the E.L. Cord Building (the home of channel 5 KNPB) 1670 North Virginia St. Questions can be directed to Charles at 1-775-815-7426 or email: drifly@charter.net.
	NEW:  MONTHLY DRAWING AT MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS
The following members had their names drawn for the monthly drawings.  Each month the amount increases be $20.00 for a maximum of $500.00.  Members must be present to win!

September – Thomas Fulton - $20.00
October – Dan Caldwell - $40.00
November – James R. Betts - $60.00
December – Zelda Anderson, PCC - $80.00
If these individuals had been at the meeting, they would have won!


	 DEPARTMENT CONVENTION, MAY 2-4, 2010
We will be traveling to a new location this year for the 2009-2010 DAV Department Convention.  This year’s convention will be held at the CasaBlanca Resort and Casino in Mesquite, NV.  The resort is doing everything they can to make this a great convention for us.  We encourage every member of Chapter # 1 to attend this fun event.

For hotel registration, contact the CasaBlanca Resort and Casino at 1/888/711/4653.  Advise them you would like to make a reservation for the DAV Department of Nevada Convention under Contract # 15511.  Rooms are $54.00 for Saturday night and $39.00 Sunday through Tuesday nights.  Hotel registration must be received by CasaBlanca by April 1, 2010, or the price is not guaranteed.
For convention registration, send $60.00 to Fred E. Wagar, 895 Sage View Drive, Sparks, NV  89434.  If you wish to attend the Convention without going to the banquet, only send $20.00
Convention registration is due by April 1, 2010.

The Chapter will be putting together travel arrangements to assist anyone who wants to go.

The CasaBlanca Resort is a first class hotel with great accommodations.  After meetings, take the chance to swim, get a massage, or golf.  

Look forward to seeing you there!
	Advertise in the Convention Booklet and Earn Money for Your Chapter!
The DAV Department Convention will host 125 to 150 DAV members in May 2010.  You can show your support of the DAV Department of Nevada.  All advertisement sales over $200.00 provide for a rebate to the Chapter for half of the amount.  

As of the date of this announcement, Chapter members have already sold $290.00 worth of advertising.  Any advertising you sell will provide the Chapter with additional funding to help with local projects.  

Cost of the 2010 Convention Book Ads

Business Card

B&W 
$15.00

Color 
$25.00

Quarter Page

B&W
$25.00

Color
$50.00

Half Page

B&W
$50.00

Color
$100.00

Full Page

B&W
$100.00
Color
$150.00

Inside Front Cover
B&W
$175.00
Color
$250.00

Inside Back Cover
B&W
$175.00
Color
$250.00

Back Cover

B&W
$200.00
Color
$300.00

ALL ADS ARE DUE TO THE CONVENTION CHAIRPERSON BY MARCH 15, 2010.
Send your camera ready advertisement to Fred Wagar, Convention Chairperson at fwagar@charter.net 


	SCOLARI’S – A FRIEND OF DAV CHAPTER 1

We would like to remind you of the year around fund raising through the Scolari's Friendship Fund. 

Scolari's recently did a security update and cleanup of all their files, so everyone will have to re-enroll. 

Enrollment forms are available at any Scolari's store. The forms are also available online or you may update your enrollment at:

www. scolaristores.com.

The group number for Chapter 1 is #2591.
Remember to support those who support us!!


	VA Plans to End Veterans’ Homelessness
The VA has unveiled an ambitious plan to end homelessness among veterans within five years by marshalling the resources of government, business and the private sector.

As announced by Secretary of Veterans Affairs Eric K. Shinseki in November, the plan includes preventive measures like discharge planning for incarcerated veterans re-entering society, supportive services for low-income veterans and their families and a national referral center to link veterans to local service providers. Additionally, the plan calls for expanded efforts for education, jobs, health care and housing.

The VA will spend $3.2 billion next year to prevent and reduce homelessness among veterans. The VA also partners with more than 600 community organizations to provide transitional housing to 20,000 veterans and works with 240 public housing authorities to provide permanent housing to homeless veterans and their families under a partnership with the Department of Housing and Urban De​velopment.

	HAVE A GREAT 2010!
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CALENDARS
JANUARY 2009

1st ………………………………………. HAPPY NEW YEAR’S DAY

9th……………………………………….. Department Executive Board Meeting - Tonopah

13th ……………………………………... DAV Chapter Executive Board Meeting

18th……………………………………… DAV Chapter Meeting

19th……………………………………… Martin Luther King, Jr. Birthday Observed

27th……………………………………… Signing of the Vietnam Peace Accord – 1973

30th……………………………………… Tet Offensive Began – 1968 
FEBRUARY 2009

10th………………………………………..DAV Chapter Executive Board Meeting

14th………………………………………..HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY

15th………………………………………..PRESIDENT’S DAY

15th………………………………………..DAV Chapter Meeting

19th………………………………………..U.S. Marines landed on Iwo Jima – 1945

24th………………………………………..Operation Desert Storm Ground Campaign Began – 1991 

MARCH 2009

10th………………………………………..DAV Chapter Executive Board Meeting

14th………………………………………..First Day of Spring

15th………………………………………..DAV Chapter Meeting

17th………………………………………..St. Patrick’s Day

19th………………………………………..Operation Iraqi Freedom Began – 2003
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